

DOC17/546664 SSD 8126

> Mr Andrew Beattie Principal Planner, Social and Other Infrastructure Assessments NSW Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Mr Beattie

Response to submissions - Redevelopment of UNSW Cliffbrook Campus (SSD 8126)

I refer to your letter to the Office of Environment and Heritage (OEH) dated 24 October 2017, requesting comments on the Response to Submissions (RTS) for the Redevelopment of the UNSW Cliffbrook Campus at Beach Street, Coogee.

OEH has considered the RTS and a decision has been made not to provide comments or advice on environmental, natural hazards and Aboriginal cultural heritage matters now. This should not be taken as OEH support for the proposal, and the matters raised may still need to be considered by the consent authority.

If you have any queries relating to this matter, please contact Dana Alderson on 8837 6304 or dana.alderson@environment.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

SUSAN HARRISON Senior Team Leader

S. Hannon 13/11/17

Greater Sydney